
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes of the Stratton Audley Parish Council 
Wednesday 12th October 2011 at 7.30pm 

The Red Lion Public House, Stratton Audley, Oxon 
 

 
Present - Mrs M Woodward, Mr N Ferguson, Malachy O'Neil,  Peter Saxton, Aaron 
Wisdom (Highways, Oxford County Council) 
 
Items 
 
Apologies - Lizzie Lewis 
 
Public Contributions - None 
 
Minutes - Minutes of the previous meeting minutes held 22nd June 2011, copies 
have been circulated, and were signed by Malachy O’Neill as a true record of 
proceedings 
 
Declaration of interest - none 
 
Planning –  
 

Application Received: Mr & Mrs McCabe – 11/01233/F 
Enlarged opening in read elevation – 2 Cherry Close 
No objection raised 
 
Application Received: Mr N Morrision – 11/01229/F 
First floor rear extension – 16 Cavendish Place 
No objection raised 

 
Clerk - Heidi Benge has offered her resignation by e-mail which we have accepted. 
We are seeking applicants. 
 
Finance - Following the resignation of the Clerk, we are awaiting the return of the 
documents in this respect – no transactions have taken place since the last meeting. 
 
Highways - 
 

An application has been submitted to the Oxford County Council for a 7.5 ton 
weight limit for vehicles travelling through the village, this will not apply to 
access only. 

 

Parish Council 



A cycle path between the Nursing Home and the Stratton Audley turn on the 
A4421 has been suggested. Oxford County Council is investigating finance 
options via development funding. Big Society funding may be available and 
research in this respect will be carried out. 

 
Snow Plan –Oxford County Council are to provide us with information regarding 
giving farmers the ability to clear roads in the village in bad weather, without 
fear of legal repercussions. 

 
20 mph speed limit in the village – Oxford County Council  are investigating the 
possibility of placing speed monitoring equipment in the village in order to 
understand with a degree of accuracy whether speeding is an issue the village. 
If this exercise is carried out, then the results will be considered by the Council 
and a consultation process started with villagers.   

 
Parish Plan - This has some inaccuracies which the council are attempting to resolve. 
 
Village Facilities - No actions required 
 
AOB - Malachy OʼNeil proposed a donation of £100.00 towards the Remembrance 
wreath, seconded by M Woodward 
 
MW requested £50.00 towards daffodil bulbs  
 
 
Next meeting - 16th November 2011 
 
 
Signed………………………………..   Date…………………………… 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best Kept Small Village 1992 and 2004 


